

# BrookNotes

March 2003

The Newsletter of the Brookwood Hills Community

Volume XVI, No. 2

# Signs of Spring!



Jo Hunsinger shares her prize camellias with neighbor Judy Porter.



La La (Granot) enjoys a moment of repose.



Southpaw Theodore Davis practices his pitch.



Luisa Whitney and Hannah Granot have a swing.



### **BROOKNOTES**

Brooknotes is published monthly for residents of Brookwood Hills on behalf of the Brookwood Hills Community Club, 77 Wakefield Drive, Atlanta, Ga. 30309. Brooknotes is sponsored on alternate months by Patti Junger of Coldwell Banker/Buckhead Brokers and Sarah Hagood of Specialty Homes, Inc.

### **Brooknotes Editors**

Laurie Hood 404-875-5452 (110 Huntington Road) Maureen Zent 404-724-0959 (122 Huntington Road)

Contributors this month: Wendy Granot, Lee King, Amy Mattingly, Karla Morris, Christina Whitney, Sharon Williams,

Brooknotes welcomes articles, art work, photographs and story ideas. The deadline for the next issue of Brooknotes is Wednesday, April 9, 2003. Submissions may be e-mailed to brooknotes@yahoo.com or dropped off at 110 Huntington Rd.

### **Brookwood Hills Board**

President

Nicole Cook 404-892-9495

Community Relations Art Waldrop 404-874-1690

**Gov't Relations** 

Eve Goldstein 404-873-2139 Dan Bromstad 404-352-9535

Membership

Denise Wilbert 404-817-9339 Wendy Silliman 404-870-0057

Neighborhood Relations & Website Karen Mullinax 404-724-9545

NPU & Zoning Jill Perkey 404-603-3499 Lauren Monroe 404-603-9517

Park Scott Bass, 404-355-7887

Pool Benning Grice 404-872-8193 Mark Potts 404-355-3697

Security Lisa Barnhart, 404-355-3707

Social/Park Reservations
Amy Mattingly 404-352-3571 (Park Reservations)
Avery Williams 404-815-8006

Trees Nancy Field 404-352-0877

Webmaster

Bill Porter, 404-874-6180

Security Alert Signs

When you see the **Security** Alert signs posted at the entrances to our neighborhood, please call the **Brookwood Hills Security Information Line 404-325-5114** for details concerning a recent security incident. These signs are a signal that an incident has occurred in the neighborhood and the information has been recorded on the hotline.

### **HISTORIAN WANTED**

Are you interested in your neighborhood's history? Someone is needed to update the history that appears at the front of the neighborhood directory. Please contact Elaine Luxemberger (404) 874-0634 for more details.

# MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE ON SATURDAY MARCH 22ND

### **Make Your Park Reservations Now**

As spring and summer draw near, plan now to reserve the BWHCC pavilions for your upcoming parties and gettogethers. We accept reservations for both the pool pavilion (above the concession stand) and the park pavilion (pool deck parties should be made through the pool manager.) The reservation fee is \$35 for groups of 35 and under and \$100 for groups over 35. Please refer to the community club rules and regulations for all of the pertinent information. Call Amy Mattingly to reserve today, (404) 352-3571.

The next Brooknotes deadline for submissions is Wednesday April 9th. Please send submissions to brooknotes@yahoo.com or drop them off at 110 Huntington Road.

# FLAVORS AND FRIENDS OF BROOKWOOD HILLS

### MAY 3

7:00PM - 11:00PM

-ynive wo

Brookwood Hills FRIENDS is pleased to remind you of the upcoming third annual neighborhood cocktail party benefiting Children's Healthcare of Atlanta. You will not want to miss this SPECTACULAR event; so, mark your calendars for Saturday, May 3<sup>rd</sup> at 7:00pm.

This year's event will be hosted in Catharine and Jackson Kelly's beautifully renovated home at 102 Wake-field Drive. Area restaurants will participate by donating signature menu items from their Spring/Summer menus. Enjoy meandering through the Kelly's home with neighbors and friends, while sampling some of the foods of our area restaurants!

In lieu of a silent auction, we will be offering a SPECIAL PRIZE OPPORTUNITY. You will have the opportunity to buy one or several \$5.00 ticket(s) to win fabulous prizes the evening of the event. (You do not have to be present to win!) We are currently gathering prizes for this VERY worthy cause. If you own a business, second home, wine cellar, club membership, season tickets, etc., please consider donating toward this cause! Call Christy Payne at 350-9369 or Katie Simon at 355-1838 if you would like to donate.

### **Brookwood Hills Summer 2003 Tennis Clinics**

Ms. Lee King will once again be conducting Junior Tennis Clinics. New this summer is a Beginning Women's Clinic. The schedule is as follows:

3 and 4 year olds	June 2nd-6th	9:45-10:45 AM
5 and 6 year olds	June 9th-13th	9:45-10:45 AM
7 and 8 year olds	June 16th-20th	10:00-11:00 AM
9 and 10 year olds	June 23rd-27h	9:00-10:00 AM
11 and 12 year olds	June 30th-July 4th	9:00-10:00 AM
Beginning Women	June 23rd-27th	10:00-11:00 AM
(two sessions)	June 30th-July 4th	10:00-11:00 AM

We are trying to coordinate the tennis clinic times with those of swim team practices. The clinics will run Monday through Friday for one hour. The price per child or adult is \$70 per week. Please call Lee directly to sign up or if you have any questions (404) 261-8643.

Please note: The swim team practice schedule is not yet confirmed. Please check April's issue of Brooknotes for any changes in starting times for clinics.

# CLASSIFIEDS

Brookwood Hills neighbor, Carla Kantola, is starting her own interior design business. She is a registered interior designer, an active professional member of ASID (American Society of Interior Designers) and holds a Bachelor's degree of Fine Art from the Art Institute of Atlanta. Since 1998, Carla has worked in the design field with two Atlanta firms, most recently Gandy Peace. If you are ready to make some changes in your home, please feel free to call her at 404-815-0648.

**ANTIQUE PINE HUTCH FOR SALE**. Lovely 2 piece hutch with solid doors. According to dealer it is English from late 1800's. \$800. Call Karlenne Trimble at 404.874.1690 to see.

Summer Camp Reminder: If you are interested in <u>LAB RATS</u> (the summer science camp being held at the BWHCC pavilion), please return the registration form and payment to Amy Levesque, 30 Montclair Drive. The Brookwood Hills priority registration ends April 1st, 2003. There are two sessions available: June 16th-20th for rising 1st-4th graders called "Junior Chemhead" and July 7th-11th for rising 3rd-6th graders called "Gravity Works." Please contact Amy Levesque with any further questions at alevesque@trinityatl.org. Amy Levesque is a science teacher at Trinity School.

**Overnight/Extended Babysitting** If you are in need of an overnight or extended vacation babysitter, please call Amy Levesque. Amy is a new resident in Brookwood Hills living at 30 Montclair Drive. She is an elementary school teacher at Trinity School. Please call at 404-240-9466.

Adorable Cottage for Rent. Prime Location – Dellwood Drive (off of Collier Road). 3 Bedrooms/2 Baths, Study, LR, DR, Deck. Large fenced-in yard and carport. AC/Heat, gas fireplace, ADT Security, Cable. Available May 1. \$2200 a month. Call Sandra Player 404-352-9253 or 404-760-9248

**House cleaning**. I have cleaned houses and babysat for many families in BWH. I am available to clean houses Tuesdays or Wednesdays starting immediately and I am interested in babysitting this summer. Many neighborhood references. Please call Greicy Fripp, 706-546-4360.

### **Everyone is doing it!**

"Doing what?", you ask. Ordering Pike gift cards. Brookwood Hills Friends has already sold over \$6,000 worth of gift certificates! WOW! "What are Pike gift cards?" These gift cards instantly turn 30% of your garden expenditures into cash for Children's Healthcare of Atlanta.

Here's How it works. Brookwood Hills Friends is selling Pike Gift Cards until May 1, 2003. These gift cards are used "same-as-cash" at any Pike's retail location. They are valid until February, 2004. Pike then donates up to 30% of the total sales to Children's Healthcare of Atlanta. The more we sell, the more they donate. Please estimate what you spend at Pike's in one year on flowers, mulch, sod, gifts, Christmas trees, pansies, etc... Purchase that amount in gift cards. Dollar for dollar, you get what you paid for, while Pike's donates 30% of this money to CHOA.

Many of your neighbors have already figured out what a great deal this is for CHOA. Help your self and your yard while helping CHOA. Don't get left out in the cold. Gift cards will only be available until May 1. If you need more order forms, don't hesitate to call Amy Mattingly (404) 352-3571 or Christy Payne (404) 350-9369. Order forms are also available at the reminder signs at the neighborhood entrances.

Please make our neighborhood more beautiful than ever while helping Children's Healthcare of Atlanta.

# **Brookwood Hills Community Club 2003 Board of Directors**

Position	Name	Address	Telephone	Email Address	VMS	FAX	Term
President	Nicole Cook	30 Woodcrest	404.892.9495	nicolemiles@attbi.com	N/a	404.892.9495	2004
Vice President / President Elect	Roy Trimble	119 Palisades	404.874.1690 w-770.225.7638	Rtrimble@dwpbates.com	N/a	404.888.9460	2005
Treasurer	John Richardson	10 Montclair	404.875.0112 w-404.504.4080	jrichardson@mellonventures.com		404.264.9305	2006
Secretary	Katie Simon	22 Brighton	404.355.1838	katiemsimon@hotmail.com			2006
Brooknotes – Co-Editor	Maureen Zent	122 Huntington	404.724.0959	Mzent@msn.com	N/a	N/a	2005
Brooknotes – Co-Editor	Laurie Hood	110 Huntington	404.875.5452	Laurie.Hood@mindspring.com, Laurie.Hood@s1.com	N/a	N/a	2005
Community & Tennis Relations	Art Waldrop	128 Huntington	404.815.7500 w-404-923-1215	awalrop@cbre.com		404-923-1247	2006
Government Relations	Eve Goldstein	70 Palisades	404.873.2139	joeve@mindspring.com	N/a	404-888.9460	2004
Government Relations	Dan Bromstad	300 Camden	404.352.9535	Dan.bromstad@truscocapital.com	N/a	N/a	2005
Membership	Wendy Silliman	50 Huntington	404.870.0057	Wendellin.silliman@troutmansan ders.com			2006
Membership	Denise Wilbert	31 Northwood	404.817.9339	Mikewilbert@earthlink.net	N/a	N/a	2005
NPU/Zoning	Jill Perkey	80 Wakefield	404-603-3499	atlperk@aol.com	N/a	404.873.8335	2004
NPU/Zoning	Lauren Monroe	368 Camden	404.603.9517	johnlaurenmonroe@mediaone.net	N/a	N/a	2004
Park	Scott Bass	315 Camden	404.355.7887	Scott_bass@ml.com			2006
Pool	Benning Grice	176 Huntington	404.872.8193 w-404-888-3787	bgriceatty@mindspring.com		404-888-3783	2006
Pool	Mark Potts	220 Brighton	404.355.3697	Mark-potts@aem-net.com			2006
Security	Lisa Barnhart	310 Camden	404.355.3707 404-771-1178	labhome@comcast.net			2006
Social	Avery Williams	122 Brighton	404-352-4598	Williams@yahoo.com			2005
Social	Amy Mattingly	197 Brighton	404.352.3571	Asmmail@aol.com	N/a	N/a	2005
Trees	Nancy Field	118 Brighton	404.352.0877	nefield@mindspring.com	N/a	N/a	2004
Webmaster	Bill Porter	51 Woodcrest	404.874.6180 w-404-815-7139	bporter@evalfo.com		404-975-9030	2006
At Large	Sandy Draper	33 Wakefield	404.367.5472	Adraper@mindspring.com	N/a	N/a	2003

## N E I G H B O R N E W S

Emily Parker Jackson was born March 14<sup>th</sup> to parents Lisa and Rick of 211 Brighton Road. Her family is calling her Parker.

Daniel Vroon was born to parents Caroline and Bryan of 275 Camden Road. Now along with brothers David and Dylan the family is one closer to having a baseball roster.

Oliver Dorrance Whitney was welcomed into the family of Andrew and Christina on January 2<sup>nd</sup>. Big sister Luisa can't keep her hands off of him.

Katie Kronauge was born January 29<sup>th</sup> to Stuart, Kurt and Marion of 187 Huntington Road. Marion is being a good big sister.

Bert and Laura Smith with daughter Georgia have moved into 80 Huntington Road.

Tyler Edgarton moved into 256 Brighton Road. Tyler is in commercial real estate.

Ed Harman of 125 Palisades received the call to military active duty on Superbowl weekend. A Digital Insight Account Manager in Duluth, Ed put his Cross Creek condo up for sale and moved to the Palisades apartment in anticipation of serving his country as a Warrant Officer II with the Greenville, SC USMC Reserves Unit. Ed previously served during Desert Storm when he spent six months on the border between Iraq and Saudi Arabia. At that time, he was a student at the State University of West Georgia. Although more than a decade has passed since the close friends in the picture below were in college, four of them continue to be active U.S. Marines. Ed is the son of Mr. & Mrs. Wade St. John, III. No wonder there are red, white, and blue signs in their front yard!

It doesn't take long for old fraternity brothers and friends to turn saying goodbye into a party. The Chi Phi brothers shown in the picture are

L-R Top Row: Eric Pittman, Bo Causey, Ed Harman, Adam Dryden.

Front Row: Mike Miller, Shawn Brown.



# **CALENDAR**

Saturday March 22nd—Community Club dues are due. Please call Denise Wilbert (404) 817-9339 or Wendy Silliman (404) 870-0057 for information

Thurday April 3rd, 7 PM—The BWH Book Club will discuss *Atonement* by Ian McEwan. Please call Carolynn Cooper (404) 351-0555 for more information.

Sunday April 13th, 4-5:30 PM—Spring Carnival. BWH Park.

Saturday May 3rd, 7-11 PM—BWH Friends Cocktail Party

Saturday May 10th, 6-8 PM—BWH New Neighbor Party



# Looking for a great way to get involved or re-involved?

Amy Mattingly and Avery Williams, BWHCC Social Co-Chairs, are looking for willing volunteers to be a part of our Social committee. We would appreciate any and all help with the neighborhood party season, from planning to decorating to passing out pizza. Our parties this year will include a "Spring Carnival" (Easter), "Fourth of July", "Ice Cream Social", "New Neighbor Party", "Movie Night in the Moonlight" and "Halloween". Please contact Amy (404) 352-3571 or Avery (404) 352-4598.

### **BROOKNOTES**

sponsored by your neighbor

Sarah Hagood Owner/Broker

Office 404-231-5678



"Selling Select Properties from the Quaint to the Grande."

Residence

404-881-0808